
From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Cabrera, Stephanie (BOS)
Subject: FW: Comment on Items 5 and 6 of the Government Audit and Oversight Committee
Date: Friday, October 7, 2022 11:08:37 AM

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board
is working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: Sally Tobin <otwsally@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, October 6, 2022 12:27 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: Comment on Items 5 and 6 of the Government Audit and Oversight Committee

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Committee Members,
I would like to express my support for the residents of the Hunters Point Naval Shipyard area. They have been
exposed to toxins for many years, and their exposure is about to become even worse due to the combination of sea
level rise and groundwater rise. This is a critical issue, not only for San Francisco, but for the region:
1. We have 200 years of industrial and military dumping to clean up; 2. The health and well-being of Bay Area
residents hangs in the balance; 3. The Bay is at risk, as poisons are mobilized and enter the food chain; 4. The entire
Bay Area is looking to San Francisco for leadership.
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Environmental justice communities, such as Richmond, Marin City, and West Oakland, are watching how San
Francisco will handle this challenge. I live in Richmond, which has not one, but several superfund qualified toxic
waste areas. The front page of this week’s issue of the Richmond Community News notes that members of the
Richmond Shoreline Alliance are asking for a grand jury investigation, following San Francisco’s lead. The City of
Richmond approved a development of 4000 residential units on top of the massively toxic and radioactive Zeneca
site. Lawsuits are in progress. But the more important issue is that people who live on (and in) toxic and radioactive
waste will be harmed unless there is a cleanup to single-family home residential standards. Capping simply does not
work. Caps crack and degrade and are no protection against volatile organic fumes that migrate into buildings
through cracked plumbing seals. Plus as sea level rises, toxins are simply washed out from underneath a cap.
And after years of being ignored, members of the community merit a place at the table. A voting place. It is notable
that it is the community that is calling for the latest science and technology to be used for detection and cleanup. It is
time for San Francisco to support them.
Best regards,
Sara L. (Sally) Tobin, Ph.D.
































































